BR 03/2015

IL/DR/AV
12 January 2015

To: 
Branch Chairs and Secretaries

(Please circulate to members and non-members immediately)

CC:
Vice Chairs and Convenors

NEC Reps
Probation Negotiating Committee
FCS Negotiating Committee (for information) 
Napo Officers & Officials

Dear Colleagues,
2014 Probation Pay ‘Offer’ – 0%
After an interminable delay which was not of the Trade Unions making, NOMS has formally presented the following ‘pay offer’ for 2014 for staff working for both the NPS and the CRCs:
· Contractual pay progression of one pay point (increment) 

· Removal of the bottom three pay points from pay band 1

· A potential non-consolidated payment to all staff at the top of their pay band
The second and third point above, have yet to be confirmed, but represent the only ideas suggested as possible ways of spending what monies are left in their “pay pot”. The cost of removing pay points at the lowest end of band 1 is in itself negligible.
The pay progression part of probation staff terms and conditions is a contractual right which cannot be withdrawn by employers, unless this is agreed by members or their trade union. Last year, all probation staff got a 1% pay increase, as well as their increments.
NOMS claims this offer is in line with government pay policy removing scope for employers to negotiate pay settlements beyond a strict 1% ‘pay remit envelope’ and restricts awards to contractual pay progression only, where these apply. However, this same government pay policy was in place last year and was not applied to probation, because staff received a 1% pay rise, as well as their increments. 
NOMS to Impose Pay Progression part of Offer
As a result of the delays in NOMS bringing this ‘pay offer’ to the table, NOMS is now going ahead to impose the contractual pay progression element of the offer on all NPS and CRC staff. They have done so without the formal agreement of the Trade Unions, although as you would expect, Napo has indicated we would not support any further delay on making contractual minimum pay increases to those entitled to them. 
NOMS has recently written to all CRC staff to ask for their permission to access payroll data from their CRC to enable them to impose the pay increment. The reason for this is data protection legislation. NOMS has asked any member of CRC staff who objects to providing this data to make this known by no later than 9 January 2015. If no objections are raised, NOMS will assume that consent has been given. 
Under the circumstances, Napo recommends that members need take no action in respect of the request from NOMS. This will ensure that members’ contractual entitlement to increments and back pay is paid. However, Napo is very clear that this action remains an imposition and outside of any agreed negotiating process.
Napo rejects the 0% Pay Freeze
Usually, when a pay offer is made, Napo seek to consult with all members through our open and democratic structures. However, having considered the likelihood of a 0% ‘pay offer’ at the Probation Negotiating Committee and NEC and on the basis of the authorised mandate, we see no positive purpose to delaying a response to NOMS by holding a formal consultation on what is effectively a ‘non-offer.’  
In every respect it fails to constitute what most could rationally consider to be an offer - it amounts to either an offer of absolutely nothing or, for those not yet at their band maxima, the minimum that they could contractually have been legally awarded. No proposals have been presented in relation to how any remaining monies in the 1% pot, however small, could be distributed, and no meaningful response has been offered in relation to our claim.
NOMS have stated that the ‘offer’ is in line with Government pay policy but this policy has not changed since the 2013 award, which at least afforded a 1% award to all staff on top of any contractual progression payments that were due. Napo believes that it is unacceptable for senior government officials to hide behind an excuse of “following Government policy” as if it is nothing to do with them, especially when they have previously managed to interpret the same policy in an, albeit marginally, less draconian manner.
Napo is especially concerned that the ‘offer’ disproportionately impacts on the longest serving staff, who have reached their band maxima. At a time of growing recruitment difficulties and rising staff shortages linked to the operational turmoil across the service as a result of the TR changes, to ‘offer’ a continued pay freeze to loyal and professional staff is insulting.
All staff will see their standard of living fall as a consequence of this ‘offer’ - the message being that NOMS think it is reasonable for their staff’s pay to continue to fall in relation to inflation.
Napo believe that the pay freeze has now become a ‘Pay Ice Age’ and that this is unsustainable. We anticipate that workloads and stress levels will remain high as the chaos of TR continues. This is a point we have raised already with NOMS and will also be raising with new CRC owners over the coming weeks. 
Therefore, Napo also believe that we need to start planning for the change in the pay and reward landscape that will be inevitable in the future. We want to be in a position to be proactive and positive about what we want the short, medium and longer term pay and reward landscape to look like and deliver for members. Therefore, as soon as further meetings with NOMS are held over the coming weeks to discuss how any remaining monies in the pot could be distributed, Napo will embark on a detailed consultation exercise across our membership on pay and reward. More information will follow shortly to assist branches in promoting and supporting this consultation.
Trade Union Side Lodges Dispute at NNC over Pay Negotiations
The Trade Union Side also formally lodged a national dispute with NOMS at the NNC which took place on 15 December over the failure of the Employers to respond properly to our pay claim and their failure to enter into meaningful negotiations over last year’s pay claim. A copy of the dispute letter is reproduced below.  
I trust that this information is helpful albeit extremely disappointing,  but if any members have any questions, comments, thoughts or concerns please contact your local Branch who should contact Dean Rogers (drogers@napo.org.uk).
Join Napo today!
The terms and conditions which you brought with you into the NPS, or a CRC, in June last year are worth defending; they are the result of many years of difficult negotiation.

If you are reading this material and not already a member of a trade union, Napo encourages you to join us now to help defend your pay and conditions as we enter into a very uncertain 2015. 
It’s easy, just click on: https://www.napo.org.uk/join-napo-now  
Yours sincerely

IAN LAWRENCE
General Secretary 
APPENDIX

NNC 04-2014

Via email to:

Colin Allars, Employers Side Secretary

National Negotiating Council

Clive House

17 December 2014 

Dear Colin,

Registration of National Dispute regarding NNC Pay Negotiations

In accordance with the Trade Union Side statement made at the NNC held on 15 December 2014, I confirm that the Trade Union Side wishes to register a national dispute in relation to the Employer Side’s failure to respond in good time to our 2014 pay claim, or to enter into meaningful negotiations to reach a settlement.
At the time of writing, the Trade Union Side has still not received your formal pay offer to the claim we submitted in the spring of this year.
I look forward to your response.

Yours sincerely
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IAN LAWRENCE


 

NNC TU Side Secretary

CC Ben Priestley, National Officer, UNISON

This memo:


Advises you that Napo members have been offered a 0% pay rise for 2014, several months after the unions joint claim was submitted�


That NOMS have implemented the payment of contractual progression for all staff entitled to receive it without agreement from the Unions�


Napo will be rejecting the pay offer and will enter into talks with Unison about future strategy  











